
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 
Thursday 24th September 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Now we are a few weeks into the new school year and our new way of working, I would like to thank all of 

our parents/carers that have been so supportive and understanding of our current situation. 

 

We would like to take the opportunity to remind, and share with our community, a few things to give us the 

best chance of remaining fully open to all of families 

1.       Children should not be on the trim trial either before or after school – this is used by our 

children and if other children are using this it negates the C-19 safe practices we have in school 

2.       Please do not use, or let children use the ramp by Year 2 as a climbing frame 

3.       Bikes and scooters should not be used on school site – this has always been a school rule 

4.       Only one adult per family should be on site – although we do understand that families with 

more than 2 children could find this difficult and will be accepting of this on a case by case basis 

5.       Adults should be socially distancing on the playground whilst waiting to drop off/collect 

6.       School has recommended that face masks be worn whilst on school site 

7.       The outside classroom is used by Playhouse, both before and after school, as their base for 

drop off and collection 

8.       Adults should not try to engage in conversation with staff on drop off or collection – this is to 

ensure the safe entry and exit from the school building and that all of the requirements of our risk 

assessment are adhered to and monitored 

9.       Please ensure that you arrive on time for both drop off and collection – when this has not 

been the case it has caused disruption to our smooth working day and it does unsettle the children 

When parents/carers arrive late for collection, this impacts negatively upon the cleaning rota in 

place 

10.   We are now requiring parents/carers to wear a mask if for any reason they enter the school 

foyer – remembering that you need a pre-booked appointment 

 

Whilst we appreciate this may sound like a ‘nag’ they are the procedures that we need to adhere to – as 

they will keep us as safe as we can be as a community during these very different times. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mrs D Reynolds 

Head Teacher 

 

Aim High Never Give Up Follow Your Dream Lead By Example 

Email: office@norwoodschool.co.uk  Telephone: 01733 574717 

Website: www.norwood-school.co.uk   
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